
 

 

 

 

September 2018  

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

Next Wednesday (26th September 2018) will be our annual ‘Open Evening’ (6.00pm – 8.30pm) which 

gives the opportunity for prospective pupils and parents to look around the school.  Existing parents 
are of course more than welcome to attend as well.  In order to organise and prepare the school for 
this event it is necessary to close the school early.  

We will be closing therefore, at 1.00pm next Wednesday.  The following buses will operate at 1.00pm:- 

All yellow buses, Y65, Y66, Y67 & Y26; Red Kite Services 652 (Garswood), 655 (Newton-le-Willows); 

Diamond Service 603 (Winstanley) – 1 double decker. 

Many pupils are helping on the evening itself to showcase all areas of the curriculum and we are 
grateful for their enthusiasm and assistance.  Could I politely ask parents to pick up pupils who are 

helping from the tennis courts, accessed along St Oswald’s Rd, rather than picking up from Rookery 
Avenue, which will ease congestion considerably on the night. 

There will be a one way system in operation during the evening to alleviate congestion around the 

school.  Cars may enter Rookery Avenue but must leave via Townfield Avenue, as directed by our 

signage and parking officers.  Additional parking is available at the rear of the school, accessed via St 

Oswald’s Road and at St Oswald’s & St Edmund Arrowsmith Church car park.  Please refrain from 

parking in the adjacent streets to allow flow of traffic and minimise disruption for our neighbours.   

 

May I take this opportunity to thank you for your continued support, it is very much appreciated. 

Yours faithfully 

 

M J Dumican 
Headteacher 

 

 


